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Friday 18th February 2022

Dear All,

We have a real treat in this half term?s newsletter, which reflects some of the fantastic 

work our children have been doing. There is lots of amazing art work, and in particular I 

have been very impressed with the way Year 10 students have developed their landscape 

projects. There has been  superb business acumen shown by the Enterprise Club, and 

there have been some fascinating local history investigations spanning two millennia, 

discovering the richness of our North Eastern heritage. There is so much more besides, 

and I am sure everyone will enjoy reading all about the students? achievements during 

these last seven weeks.

It has been advocated by experts for many years that if students can learn how to learn 

they will thrive in any educational or work setting.  The ability and confidence to work 

independently will set any individual up for life.  It is our role to nurture this and we are 

incredibly proud of the way our students have responded, with our support, to the 

demands of remote learning and have developed into much more independent learners 

as a result. While this is evident in lessons at the Langdale centre, students have also 

been transferring their skills to their Marden learning.  Walking around either site, any 

observer would see a mix of teacher-led discussion, peer collaboration and autonomous 

working. It is also evident in the way that both Year 10 and Year 11 are approaching 

revision and their own individual approach to reviewing course content and preparing for 

exams.  Year 10 students are in discussions with subject teachers about which revision 

books to buy and how to use them, and in Year 11 students are working out the most 

effective strategies to use in the coming months leading up to the summer exams.
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It has been brilliant to see so many students taking part in extracurricular clubs this 

half term. Alongside GCSE revision sessions a range of activities have taken place 

including Korean club, Russian and science club. The Gardening Environment club are 

continuing to develop the school garden and have set themselves the task of doing so 

whilst recycling as much plastic as possible. As mentioned, the Enterprise club has also 

had a successful half term making, marketing and selling Valentine's products in the 

run-up to Valentine's day and were sold out.  If your child is interested in joining an 

extracurricular club please check the activities available on the website 

(https://www.mardenhigh.net/our-extra-curricular-activities/) and sign up via the 

SchoolGateway app. Also, please remember that homework club is on every afternoon 

at 3.15pm in the LRC, where staff are available to support students with their 

independent work.

There is the chance for students - as well as parents and carers - to get involved in the 

run-up to World Book Day with the Library Club's Half Term Literacy Challenges. There 

is a whole array of competitions to take part in over the half term break, and lots of 

house points to be won. From art challenges to 'Reading Selfies', a Costume 

Competition, to a 'Booky Bake-off ', there are plenty of opportunities to celebrate 

reading, books and creativity. Ms Taylor has emailed students with the full menu of 

activities and entries can be sent to libraryclub@mardenhigh.net. There is also a group 

of students who are producing a video starring members of staff and students talking 

about some of their favourite books, which we look forward to watching on World 

Book Day.

Marden High PTA have met recently with a view to starting to get back to more face to 

face events, so look out for further details of the upcoming PTA quiz next half term. It 

will be wonderful to see parents and carers back in the school building especially as 

the PTA quizzes are always such fun. We look forward to seeing lots of people there.

https://www.mardenhigh.net/our-extra-curricular-activities/
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Through our regular student voice meetings, we are able to ensure that students are 

listened to and that they enjoy that sense of participation and community we hold at the 

core of our values statement. Since the start of the new term we have met regularly with 

the Student Cabinet to encourage their autonomy in leading their own meetings and 

setting their own agenda, as we foster individuality and possibility. This is leading to 

great work being done by a large number of students to develop aspects of student 

communication, student wellbeing, fundraising and improving the environment. 

Alongside this, we have been meeting with students who have been enjoying their time 

at Langdale. Hearing their positive responses regarding the live streaming, the 

opportunities to deepen learning through research and expand their experiences 

through leading the management of learning through Google Classroom has allowed 

staff to continue with the aspects which work well and evolve those areas that can be 

enhanced further. Meanwhile, Mr Richards has been meeting form reps to ensure that 

our rewards are relevant, worthwhile, cost effective and inclusive. The Heads of Year are 

meeting their form reps too, building lines of communication amongst the student 

community so every student has a voice and can see that it is heard. Each of these 

meetings has produced valuable insight into student voice, student leadership and 

student participation which form the basis for future work with our children as they 

progress through school.

To enhance our pastoral support, we have commissioned the services of a school nurse 

for one  morning per week to start after the half term break.  The school nurse will 

support the school, parents and children with anything that stops them feeling safe, 

learning, attending, developing or growing. This might include support for anxiety, poor 

sleep, picky eating, low mood, establishing routines and boundaries at home, or 

bereavement, and anything else which relates to children?s welfare. 
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We are also delighted to have been selected as a ?host school? for a new pilot initiative in 

North Tyneside called ? Connect MHST?, which aims to  provide support for children with 

low to moderate emotional wellbeing needs. The team hopes to support a generation of 

children and young people to have the ability to cope with most of life?s ups and downs. 

The Connect MHST will help students, parents, carers and staff to develop their self-care 

and self-awareness skills, and know how best to support their own emotional wellbeing. If 

you think your child would benefit from either of these services, please contact Mrs Reece, 

Assistant Head (b.reece@mardenhigh.net) to discuss further. 

Finally, I would like to thank everyone again for all the hard work and dedication shown this 

half term - students, staff, parents and carers, and governors. It has been a challenging but 

successful and rewarding one, and we look forward to seeing everybody back on the 

Marden site after the half term break. I hope that staff and students get a well earned 

break and I hope that parents and carers are able to spend some quality time with their 

children.

Thank you for your continued support and take care.

Mr M. Snape

Head Teacher
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Ms Taylor
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Art
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Ms Olbrecht
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Business

Miss Parker
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History

Year 7 Historians have been learning about the Romans, and were 
set a Microfiction task for homework. They had to create a 
historically accurate story of only 250 words, based on a Roman 
Artefact. They could choose between letters written by women living 
on Hadrian's Wall, Brocolitia Mithratic Temple and Chester 's Fort.

Marlie Johnson wrote a brilliant story based on Lepedina's letters, that 
COULD have been the story behind the letters sent between friends.....
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The Letters

Dear  Diary,                    13th September  105 AD 

Remember  that secret thing I told you about, well I got the 
letters, and we have been waiting f or  stupid Cerealis to come 
so we can kill him. The letters you saw were code. You see, me 
and Claudia have been planning to kill her  husband so we can 
share all of  his money. What do you think? Great isn?t it! The 
men here on Hadr ian's wall are cruel and treat us like dir t. 
Our  treatment is atrocious and I won't take it any longer ! 
Here?s  our  plan?  

First we are going to hide behind his tur ret where he keeps 
watch. Then we are going to kill any guards on watch. Finally 
we will sneak on him and DONE! This is a great plan and we?ve 
already done 1 and 2 but we are waiting and have been f or  2 
hours. He is so annoying. I know we are civilised but sometimes 
the roman soldiers can be so rude on the wall. We hate it here 
but the f ood is okay. Here he comes.. Go Claudia go go!!! I said 
and she stabbed him in the back! We beat the idiotic man! But 
here comes the guards better  run! Lif e on the wall is hard and 
we do miss home but at least we don?t get invaded that of ten. 
Anyway gotta, run the guards are now chasing us this might be 
my last entry so bye!
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North Shields Heritologists ? 
Mary Ann Macham?s Story

The North Shields Heritologists have been working with a group of Year 9 History 
students to create an animation aboutMary Ann Macham, an escaped slave who 
found her way from Virginia, USA and arrived in North Shields on Christmas Day 1831.

Yesterday they presented certificates to the students.If you haven?t already seen their 
stop-motion animation, here it is:

Funded by Historic England, Department of Culture, Media and Sport (DCMS), Arts Council 
England and National Lottery Heritage Fund. Thanks to Writer Sue Miller and Animator 
Katy Hackers for their help with this project.

Miss Arnold

Copy the link below into your browser to view the article on pages 8 and 9.

https://my.northtyneside.gov.uk/sites/default/ files/web-page-related-files/Hi_NS_HAZ%20Newsletter%20%28Feb%202022%29_WEB_FINAL.pdf

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LwF8ng6AlMw
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Computer Science
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Miss Parker
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Maths

Another busy time within the Maths department with year 11 

students having just finished their mock exams. They should be 

looking at the feedback from each test and focussing on any amber 

topics to ensure they continue moving forward in preparation for 

next year. We have also had to up roots for a couple of months to 

the portacabins which has been christened Mathstropolis. In 

addition to this we have been working hard ensuring that remote 

lessons at the Langdale are delivered to the highest standard.

Edexcel have finally released their guidance on the Maths GCSE 

taking place in the summer and I have to say it is really useful and 

will give students a focus on topics for each exam so they must 

take heed of this and ensure they?re getting the most out of their 

final months. As always the aftermath is running well and takes 

place after school on Monday to support the students.
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In form time on a Thursday, students have continued to work on their 

numeracy skills. They have been completing questions from The Daily 

Rigour - a free weekly numeracy newspaper which focuses on news 

stories in the last week and the numbers behind them.  The aims of the 

newspaper include enabling students to develop their numeracy skills 

and to apply them in new and unfamiliar contexts and encouraging 

students to take an interest in the news. In the last couple of weeks they 

have seen how a per hour wage increase affects an annual income; the 

impact of the rise in national insurance (see example below) and the 

change in the energy price cap. For a recent House Challenge students 

have been tasked by Mrs Goldie with designing their own Daily Rigour 

type questions which will be used in form time after half-term. 

https://www.rigourmaths.com/the-daily-rigour/
https://www.rigourmaths.com/the-daily-rigour/
https://www.rigourmaths.com/the-daily-rigour/
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Mr Hiscock

Puzzle t im e

Put numbers where the letters are to make the sum become true.

The Solutions:

or

      104

 +19722

   82526

--------------

  102352

If you want to improve your own numeracy there are a number of excellent 
resources from National Numeracy - https://www.nationalnumeracy.org.uk/, 
including a the National Numeracy Challenge which helps you check and 
improve your numeracy - the maths you use in daily life and at work, like 
managing your money, working out measurements or understanding 
percentages.

      106

 +19722

   82524

--------------

  102352

TWO

+  THREE

SEVEN

--------------

TWELVE

https://www.nationalnumeracy.org.uk/
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MFL
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Miss Mulvenney 
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Music

A Few Notes from Andrew (Singing Coach):

It has been exciting over the last few weeks to work with the talented 
performers who are working on Sister Act The Musical!

We have had some great individual and group rehearsals and are loving 
the FABULOUS songs including "Fabulous Baby!" of course.

For those of you who love singing - we are hoping to resume Vocal 
Lessons next half term and you will be able to continue to develop your 
talents over the coming months. I can't wait to get back to doing what we 
love doing so much - SINGING!!
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Ms Mellor
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Ms Mellor
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